Tuesday, November 17th 2009
Town of Woodstock

Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, November 17, 2009

Selectmen: Jim Fadden, Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand

Staff: Sandy Dovholuk, Judy Welch

Guest: Bob Matheson, Mike Donahue, Deb Reynolds, Craig Green, Bob Davis, Casey Gordon,
Tim Scott

Jim called meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

DOT/Informational/Craig Green & Bob Davis:

DOT gave an overview of the pavement preservation project for Route 112 beginning in the
spring 2010. This project will run 4.83 miles, starting west of Beaver Pond parking lot to the
intersection of 118. The plan is to reconstruct pavement on road and pull off areas bringing it
up to surface, repair catch basins, and replace damage guardrails. Completion date set for
August 2010.

The Board stated they had received a letter from White Mountain Attractions expressing their
concerns about traffic flow and access points and how this would affect the impact of their
businesses. DOT stated that there will be no problem. There will be one-way traffic on
pavement and all access points will be left open.

DOT requested the Board sign a Municipal Work Zone Agreement giving the State full control
over the work zone.

Casey Gordon/Tim Scott/911:

Tim Scott and Casey Gordon are trying to get all the older/smaller Towns up to quality
standards and offered their help to bring us up to date with the rest of the state. The Board
reviewed and signed the acceptance letter and data release letter to start the process.

Minutes of the November 3, 2009 Board Meetings:
Joel motioned to accept the minutes of November 3, 2009 meeting. Jim seconded the motion
and the vote was affirmative.

Sign Warrant for 2009 Fall Water Billing:
The Board reviewed and signed the Warrant for 2009 Fall Water Billing.

Sign Intent to Cut/Bradley:
The Board reviewed and signed the Intent to Cut for Ralph Bradley.

Sign Application for Water Connection/Ehlert/146 Daniel Webster Hwy:



The Board reviewed and signed the application for water connection at 146 Daniel Webster
Highway for Ehlert.

Sign 3 Abatements from Tax Collector/Kronholm/Bamford/Lamontagne:
The Board reviewed and signed the abatements from the Tax Collector for Kronholm,
Bamford, and Lamontagne.

Discuss Ordinances/Gambling/Entertainment Club/Etc.
Ordinances have been sent to lawyer for review.

Sign Building Permits for Cormier/Colbeth/SBI (2):
The Board reviewed and signed the building permits for Cormier, Colbeth and SBI. SBI’s
building permit was signed pending the Planning Board’s approval.

Other Business:
Signed checks.

Senator Deb Reynolds stated that she is still monitoring the liquor store situation. Senator
Reynolds said there is a proposed meeting scheduled for December 3 at the Woodstock Town
Office Building.

Joel motioned to adjourn at 7:45 p.m. Jim seconded and the vote was affirmative.



